
Resolution of Retirement for Superintendent Koehler  

Whereas, Superintendent Koehler has served with distinction as the Superintendent of Kent ISD, 
demonstrating dedication, leadership, and commitment to the educational well-being of our students, 
faculty, staff, and community; and 

Whereas, Superintendent Koehler has consistently exhibited vision, integrity, and professionalism in 
guiding our district through challenges and triumphs, fostering an environment of innovation and 
inclusivity; and 

Whereas, Superintendent Koehler has forged meaningful partnerships with stakeholders, nurtured 
collaborative relationships with faculty and staff, and advocated tirelessly for the needs of our students, 
ensuring their success and well-being both inside and outside the classroom; and 

Whereas, Superintendent Koehler has demonstrated exceptional stewardship of resources and 
championed initiatives that have enhanced educational opportunities and enriched the educational 
experience for all learners; and 

Whereas, Superintendent Koehler has been an example of inspiration, mentorship, and guidance to 
colleagues and peers, leaving an indelible mark on the educational landscape and serving as a role 
model for future generations of educators; and 

Whereas, Superintendent Koehler has announced his intention to retire from the position of 
Superintendent, effective June 30, 2024, and embark on a new chapter of life's journey, richly deserved 
after 28 years of dedicated service and leadership; 

Now, therefore, be it resolved that the Kent ISD School Board expresses its deepest gratitude, heartfelt 
appreciation, and sincere best wishes to Superintendent Koehler for his exemplary service, leadership, 
and contributions to our district and the broader community; and 

Be it further resolved that the Kent ISD School Board extends its warmest congratulations and fondest 
farewell to Superintendent Koehler, recognizing their legacy of excellence, impact, and enduring 
commitment to the pursuit of educational excellence; and 

Be it further resolved that a copy of this resolution be presented to Superintendent Koehler as a token 
of our esteem and appreciation and that it be made a permanent part of the official records of Kent ISD, 
commemorating their distinguished tenure and profound influence on the lives of countless individuals. 

 

Resolved this 17th day of June 2024. 

 

_____________________________________ 
Andrea Haidle, Board President 

Kent ISD      


